
ARGYLL AND BUTE COUNCIL Mid Argyll, Kintyre and the Islands 
Area Committee 

CUSTOMER SERVICES      4th June 2014

Commonwealth War Graves Commission Visitor Information Panels 

1. SUMMARY

Information has been received from the Commonwealth War Graves
Commission regarding work they are undertaking on Islay, and about an
event they will be hosting in October. Members are asked to note the
information submitted, and to consider the invitation made by the CWGC.

 RECOMMENDATIONS 

2. Members are asked to note the invitation which has been made by the
Commonwealth War Graves Commission and to nominate members of 
the Area Committee to attend the event due to be held on Islay on 6th 
October 2014. 

3. DETAIL

3.1 Communication has been received from the Commonwealth War
Graves Commission in regards work they are undertaking across 
Scotland placing plaques at cemeteries where servicemen who 
lost their lives in both World Wars are buried. This work is 
underway and includes plaques being put in place at many Argyll 
and Bute cemeteries. 

3.2 In addition to this generic work, the CWGC have intimated that 
there are several war graves on the island of Islay, including a plot 
at Bowmore cemetery, and that there are two cemeteries on Islay 
which contain only war graves. 

3.3  In recognition of these specific sites, the Commonwealth War 
Graves Commission plan to unveil visitor information panels at 
Kilchoman Cenetery (CEM224) and at Kilnaughton Cemetery 
(CEM 217). Appendix 1 to this report provides an image of what 
the panel will look like, each panel includes a QR code which will 
link to a micro web site giving details of individual casualties who 
are buried in each cemetery. 



3.3 It is the intention of the Commonwealth War Graves Commission 
to unveil these panels on Monday 6th October 2014, which is an 
anniversary of the troop ship Otranto sinking off Islay in 1918, 
when more than 400 lives were lost, with those recovered being 
buried at Kilchoman. The unveiling event will be used to inform the 
public about these graves and of course the significance of these 
events in WW1 history, and media outlets will be briefed before all 
unveilings in the hope of publicity for the sites and the panels. 

3.4 The Commonwealth War Graves Commission have requested 
attendance from elected representatives of the Council at the 
planned unveiling on 6th October, and the Leader of the Council 
has indicated that he feels there should be local representation, 
and, if possible, representation by the Council’s Military Champion. 
To that end, the Area Committee is requested to consider the 
invitation made by CWGC and to agree which MAKI members 
should attend the unveilings on 6th October 2014. 

4. CONCLUSION

4.1 The unveiling of information panels by the Commonwealth War 
Graves Commission at two cemeteries on Islay is recognition of 
the importance of the sites and the serviceman who are buried 
there. The Area Committee is invited to nominate local members to 
attend and represent the Council at the event. 

5. IMPLICATIONS

 Policy - None. 
Financial – There may be expenses costs associated with Members 

attending this event. 
 Legal - None 
 HR - None 

Equalities -  None 
 Risk - None 
 Customer 

Service - 
None.     

Executive Director of Customer Services 
21st  May 2014 

For further information contact: Shirley MacLeod, Area Governance Manager 
Tel 01369 707134. 



Appendix I


